Emma Telford

————
From: Gallacher, Gaynor [
Sent: 22 April 2015 08:05
To: Strategic Policy
Cc: Roberts, Andrew
Subject: RE: WEST DORSET, WEYMQUTH & PORTLAND COMMUNITY INFRASTRUCTURE

LEVY (CIL) MODIFICATIONS CONSULTATION

Dear Strategic Policy team

Thank you for providing Highways England with the opportunity to comment on your proposed CIL
modifications. Having reviewed the changes, we can confirm that we support the proposed
modifications and have no specific comments to offer.

In general terms, you need to be aware that the Highways Agency become Highways England on
1 April. Although the policies and guidance related to our involvement in planning will change, the
principles will remain the same. In the meantime, our comments reflect the current guidance
contained with DfT Circular 02/2013 Planning and the Strategic Road Network, and the

NPPF. Can you also please note that our consultation email address has also changed to:
planningsw@highwaysengland.co.uk.

Kind regards
Gaynor

Gaynor Gallacher, NDD South West Growth & Improvement Team

Hiihwais Eniland | Ash House | Falcon Road, Sowton Ind. Estate | Exeter | EX2 7LB

Web: http://www.highways.gov.uk
GTN: 1365 2540

From: Strategic Policy [mailto:S.Policy@westdorset-weymouth.gov.uk]
Sent: 11 March 2015 16:36

To: Gallacher, Gaynor
Subject: WEST DORSET, WEYMOUTH & PORTLAND COMMUNITY INFRASTRUCTURE LEVY (CIL) MODIFICATIONS

CONSULTATION

Dear Sir/Madam

WEST DORSET, WEYMOUTH & PORTLAND COMMUNITY INFRASTRUCTURE LEVY (CIL)
MODIFICATIONS CONSULTATION

West Dorset and Weymouth & Portland Borough Councils are consulting on modifications to their
respective Community Infrastructure Levy (CIL) charging schedules following the conclusion of the
hearing sessions into the examination of the Local Plan and CIL in December 2014.

A consultation document has been prepared which consolidates all of the changes to the West
Dorset, Weymouth & Portland CIL since the Draft Charging Schedules were published in
November 2012; modifications were made to the West Dorset tariff in May 2013; and changes
were proposed as part of the CIL examination.

To view and comment on the Community Infrastructure Levy consultation document visit
https://www.dorsetforyou.com/communityinfrastructurelevy/west/weymouth.
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Copies of the consultation document are available for inspection at the council offices between
8.30am and 5pm, Monday to Thursday, and 8.30am and 4.30pm on Fridays.

You can respond by downloading and completing a comments form from our website or
collecting one at our council offices. All comments must be supported by your full name
and address and should only relate to the Modifications set out in section 3 of the
consultation document.

Please make it clear in your response which Modification(s) you wish to comment on. If you wish
to submit a lengthy representation please summarise your response in no more than 100
words in the box provided and attach any additional page(s) with the comments form.

Please return your response form by email to:

s.policy@westdorset-weymouth.gov.uk

Alternatively, post your response form to:

Planning (Community & Policy Development), CIL Consultation, at:

West Dorset District Council or Weymouth & Portland Borough Council
South Walks House Council Offices

South Walks Road North Quay

Dorchester Weymouth

DT1 1UZ DT4 8TA

All comments must be received by 5pm on Thursday 23™ April 2015.

After the consultation closes a copy of the responses will be sent to Mr Paul Crysell, the Planning
Inspector appointed to conduct the examination of the Community Infrastructure Levies for West
Dorset and Weymouth & Portland. The Inspector will consider these responses before issuing his
final report.

We are legally required to publish comments received as part of the consultation for public
inspection and keep these records on our files for the purpose of the Community Infrastructure
Levy. By submitting comments, you consent to your information being disclosed to third parties for
this purpose. You have the right to correct any inaccuracies in your information.

If you wish to find out more information about this consultation or the Community Infrastructure
Levy, please contact 01305 252386 or email s.policy@westdorset-weymouth.gov.uk

Yours sincerely

Hilary Jordan
Head of Planning (Community & Policy Development)

This e-mail is intended for the named addressee(s) only and may contain information about individuals or
other sensitive information and should be handled accordingly. Unless you are the named addressee (or
authorised to receive it for the addressee) you may not copy or use it, or disclose it to anyone else. If you
have received this email in error, kindly disregard the content of the message and notify the sender
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immediately. Please be aware that all email may be subject to recording and/or monitoring in accordance
with relevant legislation.

This email was scanned by the Government Secure Intranet anti-virus service supplied by Vodafone in
partnership with Symantec. (CCTM Certificate Number 2009/09/0052.) In case of problems, please call

your organisations IT Helpdesk.
Communications via the GSi may be automatically logged, monitored and/or recorded for legal purposes.

Highways England Company Limited | Registered Office: Bridge House, 1 Walnut Tree Close, Guildford GU1 4LZ | Registered in England and
Wales No. 9346363

This email has been scanned by the Symantec Email Security.cloud service.
For more information please visit http://www.symanteccloud.com






